



Kirkhill Road, Newton Mearns, Glasgow G77 5RJ (0141-570 7200)

e-mail: <u>schoolmail@kirkhill.e-renfrew.sch.uk</u> Website: <u>www.ea.e-renfrew.sch.uk/kirkhill</u>



At Kirkhill we are #PROUD of our school community. Everyone is encouraged to be creative, strive for excellence and be inspired to attain, achieve and be their best.

Diversity in Kirkhill

Dear Parents/Carers,

We are excited to announce the creation of a diversity group at our school. The purpose of this group is to promote understanding, acceptance, and inclusion of all cultures and backgrounds within our school community.

As a parent, you are an integral part of your child's education and we value your involvement in their learning journey. We would like to invite you to be a part of this important initiative and contribute to creating a welcoming and inclusive school environment for all students.

The diversity group will meet throughout the school year to discuss issues related to diversity and inclusion, and to plan events and activities that celebrate the rich cultural diversity of our school community. We believe that by working together, we can create a more harmonious and understanding school community for all of our children.

As a member of the group, you will have the opportunity to collaborate with other parents and school staff to plan events and initiatives that celebrate and educate about diversity. You will also have a platform to share your own experiences and perspectives, and to advocate for diversity and inclusion within the school.

We believe that a diverse and inclusive community is essential for creating a welcoming and supportive environment for all students. We hope that you will consider joining us in this important journey.

To ensure we get the views of our Kirkhill community, please click the <u>Form</u> to let us know your thoughts. This will also let you to identify if you would like to be part of our diversity group in school. We hope to see you at our first meeting, which will be held on **Monday 6th March at 1.45pm-2.45pm**.

Thank you for your support and for considering this opportunity to make a positive impact on our community. We look forward to working with you to create a more inclusive and welcoming school community.

Yours sincerely,

Shabana Hussain, Eilidh Flynn, Lorna Gray and Scott Russell

Kirkhill Diversity Team